
EXCERPT FROM THE  DRAFT MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 NOVEMBER 2004


COS.171/04
CUMBRIA SUB REGIONAL HOUSING STRATEGY

The Housing Services and Health Partnerships Manager presented Report EPS.68/04 considering the issues regarding the proposed Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy.  The Executive on 8th November 2004 had considered the report and had given a commitment that City Council will work towards and take a leading role in the development of a Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy.

In considering the commitment to work towards the development of a Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy, Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) The comparison on page 5 of the report of Social Housing Completions in 1970 as compared to 2001, shows that 31 years on there are only one seventh of the social housing completions that there were in 1970.  This illustrates the need for a Strategy and for some actions to be taken.

(b) In relation to affordable housing, £4 million has been provisionally allocated to the Cumbria Sub Region, although Housing Associations will be competing with each other for this money.


The Housing Services and Health Partnerships Manager advised that there will be strategic partnership working, but that Housing Associations will feel some pressure to compete.  Letters had gone out to the registered social landlords in Cumbria requesting proposals for projects.  It will be up to the strategic authorities to take an overview of how the proposals fit in best.

(c) In response to a question about representation on the Sub Regional Forum, Members were advised that Carlisle was represented at both an officer and a Member level.

The Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive emphasised that the Sub Regional Housing Strategy would be about Districts getting together and using their strengths.  Carlisle was keen to take a leading role in the development of such a Strategy.


The Corporate Resources Portfolio Holder emphasised that the Executive was keen that the City Council take a leading role.

RESOLVED – That the commitment given by the Executive that the City Council will work towards and take a leading role in the development of a Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy be welcomed.






